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Manager’s
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From James F. Coyne

Greetings Brothers and Sisters,

I hope you and your families are well 
and enjoyed the holiday season. As you 
go through the newsletter you will see 
highlights from several special events 
hosted by Local 130 during the fourth 
quarter. However, as you know from union 
correspondence, Senate Bill 1226 has been 
our main focus for sometime.

This legislation, if passed, would have 
put the health of all citizens at risk by 
establishing a separate plumbing code 
thereby allowing unlicensed, untrained 
and unqualified individuals to install our 
drinking water systems.

The Illinois House adjourned its final 
day of the 100th General Assembly without 
taking any action on Senate Bill 1226, as 
amended by House Amendment 4, and we 
credit your efforts to communicate our 
opposition to local lawmakers – by phone, 
email and in person – with helping to seal 
that hostile measure’s fate.

Thank you for your assistance with this 
critical matter. At least for the moment, 
members can rest assured that this state’s 
decades-long policy requiring licensure 
of the plumbing contractors, plumbers 
and apprentices entrusted with the 
responsibility to safely install water supply 
systems will continue unabated.

But our work on this issue will not cease. 
Lawmakers convened the 101st General 
Assembly on Jan. 9th and launched their 
spring legislative session. We expect the 
proposal embodied by SB 1226, or some 
variation of it, will return – and it will be 
our responsibility to vigorously educate 
lawmakers, including many who are new to 
the legislature, about the peril of adopting 
such a measure.

We must remain vigilant and engaged to 
ensure elected officials adopt sensible laws, 
especially when it comes to protecting 
and preserving the integrity of the Illinois 
Plumbing Code and the health of men, 
women and children throughout our state. 

We will keep you apprised of significant 
developments and next steps.

In the spring Local 130’s in-house 
apprentice competition took place at 
Chicago’s Training Center. I would like to 
congratulate our own Kyle Tenney who 
is Local 130’s #1 Apprentice. I wish Kyle 
good luck as he moves on to the UA State 
Apprentice Plumber Competition in March 
2019.

In closing, as always please remember 
that we can succeed and thrive based on 
how each and every member participates 
and supports Local 130. Please continue 
to read through the newsletter for current 
news and information. I look forward to 
seeing you at the next meeting. As always, 
I wish you good health and prosperity, 
steady employment and happiness.

In Solidarity,

IT’S BETTER TO FIGHT
FOR SOMETHING THAN

LIVE FOR NOTHING!
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Plumbers Local 130’s offi cers and membership hosted and 
welcomed many guests to a Political Rally held in the Chica-
go Hall on October 9th. Governor J.B. Pritzker, Speaker of the 
House Michael Madigan, Senator John J. Cullerton, Attorney 
General Kwame Raoul, Comptroller Susana Mendoza and Sec-
retary of State Jesse White were among the political dignitar-
ies. It was a full house. After guests witnessed their audience; 
plumbers still in their work clothes, retirees, and young fami-

POLITICAL RALLY  -  OCTOBER 9, 2018
lies with sincere enthusiasm, I believe it was an incentive for 
our future leaders and lawmakers to want to protect the work-
ingmen and women of Plumbers Local 130. Going to the Polls 
and voting for specifi c labor-friendly politicians is another 
form of job protection. The	November	election	proved	that
OUR	 VOTE	 MATTERS! Please take the time to read the
comments from a few guests who attended.

Business Manager James F. Coyne, Governor J.B. Pritzker, Local 130’s 
Director of Political and Municipal Aff airs Michael T. Tierney. Local 130 retired members John Bojan and Dick Morin.

Rick Terven, Jr., Legislative & Political Aff airs Director, Illinois Pipe 
Trades Association, George Marcinak, Business Agent, Sprinkler Fitters 
Local 281 UA, William (Bill) Meyers, UA International Representative.

Illinois Attorney General Kwame Raoul.

Illinois Senate President John J. Cullerton.



“The November 2018 election was one 
of the most important elections of our 
time. Unions are under attack and our 
plumbing licenses are under attack. We 
need to get informed and involved more 
than ever! We need to stand together 
and fi ght back!”

John D’Amico,
Illinois State Representative

“Growing up as the daughter of a union 
pipefi tter, my dad showed me that 
workers standing together in solidar-
ity are a force to be reckoned with. In 
2018, the Chicago Journeymen Plumb-
ers Local Union 130 showed why that is 
true. Together, we stood against Bruce
Rauner, Darlene Senger - their radical
anti-worker’s agenda, and put legisla-
tors in Springfi eld on notice that we 
won’t tolerate attacks on workers’ rights.
The over 6,000 workingmen and women 
of Local 130 were instrumental in our
fi ght and our victories. Thank you so 
much for your support and I hope to have
you standing with me in the future!”

Susana A. Mendoza,
Comptroller of Illinois

“I perish the thought of what will happen 
without the support and involvement of 
Illinois’ hard-working labor leaders and 
their memberships. I applaud them! It is 
imperative that the membership is en-
couraged to participate in elections and 
stay involved.”

Jesse White, Illinois Secretary of State

“I know Plumbers Local 130’s Political 
Rally on October 9th not only inspired 
the membership to elect our friends 
and allies in November, but also ener-
gized our endorsed candidates as they 
marched towards a successful Election 
Day. I was honored to take part!” 

Robert Reiter,
President-Chicago Federation of Labor

“Business Manager James Coyne, offi -
cers and membership of Plumbers Local 
130 rose up to defeat so-called Right to 
Work. Working men and women heard 
their voices, and the true defenders of 
the working class prevail. We voted to-
gether and we won together!”

Matthew J. Kelly, Business Manager, 
Financial Secretary-Treasurer, Plumbers 

& Pipefi tters Local 149, Savoy, IL

“The energy at Plumbers Hall was elec-
tric! I have no doubt, the enthusiasm 
at the Political Rally helped to drive, 
turnout and increase volunteer capac-
ity. Boots on the ground are more im-
portant than ever in winning elections. 
Plumbers Local 130 runs one of the best 
political programs in the country. Their 
efforts have been critical electing ev-
eryone from governors down to judges. 
They are a political powerhouse.”

Russ Breckenridge,
Senior Legislative Assistant,

UA of Journeymen and Apprentices of
the Plumbing and Pipe Fitting Industry

of the United States and Canada.

“Thank you Local 130! Labor is the back-
bone of the middle class. Unions are the 
folks who gave you the weekend. He 
also said that it is his intention to create 
union jobs, enforce prevailing wages, 
and ban the words “Right to Work, and 
guaranteed that Local 130 will have a 
seat at the table!”

Governor J.B. Pritzker

Secretary of State Jesse White.
From Left: UA Senior Legislative Assistant Russ Breckenridge, Illinois 
District 15 Representative and Local 130 member John D’Amico, 
Illinois Comptroller Susana Mendoza, Senate President John Cullerton, 
Business Manager James F. Coyne and Chicago Federation of Labor 
President Robert Reiter.



Annual Football Smoker
Political Action Committee

On Sunday, November 4 Plumbers Local 130 hosted their annual political action fundraiser at the Stephen M. Bailey Audi-
torium. As in previous years, 1,200 tickets were available and all sold. The Bears played against the Buffalo Bills and dominated 
the entire game winning 41 to 9. It was a great game and everyone enjoyed themselves, met old and new friends, and had plenty 
to eat.

For the 25th consecutive year, Speaker of the House Michael Madigan pulled the winning $10,000.00 ticket. Congratulations to:

•		Grand	Prize	Winner	($10,000)	-	Alan	Klick	-	(ticket sold by Ryan Kelly.)
•	 2nd	Prize	Winner	($2,500)	-	Evan	Milinac	-	(ticket sold by Paul Tucker.)
•	With	an	additional	20	winners,	each	receiving	$130.00

Local 130’s Marilyn Noel and Family.

Doornbos family and friends.

2018 St. Patrick's Day Parade Queen & Court members (from l - r) 
Catherine Coghlan, Madeline Mitchell, Queen Mary Kate Manion and 
Nicole Coghlan.

Business Manager James F. Coyne, with Coyne Family and Friends.

Michael Tierney, Local 130's Director of Political & Municipal Aff airs, 
Michael Frerichs, Illinois Treasurer and James F. Coyne, Business Manager.

Dan Majerowicz, Ian Reidy and George Gordon.





November Meeting - “Turkey Raffl  e &
ASSE Product Show” And Congratulations
to 2018 #1 Appretice Kyle Tenney

On Tuesday, November 20th Plumbers Local 130’s monthly 
meeting was held at the Chicago Hall. However prior to the 
meeting, at the new Training Center, as in previous years, 
vendors setup their displays for the annual American Society 
of Sanitary Engineers Products Show (ASSE). These displays 
exhibit the most current plumbing components that are rec-
ommended to ensure the reliability and safety of plumbing 
systems. Then, our members went to their Hall where more 
than 570 members were welcomed.

Plumbers Local 130’s 3rd year Apprentice Competition 
took place in Chicago’s Training Center. Kyle Tenney from 
Action Plumbing Company was named Local 130’s 2018 #1 
Plumbing Apprentice. The State of Illinois competition will 
be in March 2019. Kyle commented, “To be recognized in this 
way is something I never imagined that I would achieve, and 
it is a great honor. I am very grateful for all the help and men-
torship that I have received so far from my instructors and 
fellow plumbers. I would like to thank Frank Borkowski for 
not only being such a great instructor, but also for being so 
passionate about plumbing and settling for nothing less than 
the best. His example has been one of the driving forces in 
my preparations for the future contests. I would like to thank 
Business Manager James Coyne for the opportunity to learn 
my trade at the new JAC training facility. His vision for the 
new school has given me and my fellow apprentices the best 
opportunities and equipment to make us accomplished, pro-
fi cient, well-rounded plumbers. I would also like to acknowl-
edge and thank my employer, Action Plumbing, as well as 
everyone I have worked with there, both in the fi eld and the 
offi ce staff. They are some of the hardest working people I 
have ever worked with. I would like to also make special note 
of the time I was able to work with recently retired Local 130 
member, Steve Duffi eld. For the majority of my second year as 
an apprentice, I worked with Steve one on one every day. I am 

extremely grateful for his willingness and ability to pass on 
his seemingly endless plumbing knowledge and experience 
from working in the trades over his long tenure as a union 
plumber.”

____________________________

1ST	PLACE: Kyle Tenney - Action Plumbing Company, Inc.

2ND	PLACE: Jeffrey A. Waser – DeFranco Plumbing, Inc.

3RD	PLACE: Tim Gottmann – HT Strenger Plumbing, Inc.

4TH	PLACE:
 Elizabeth Albertson - C.J. Erickson Plumbing Company

David Bernhardt - Professional Mechanical

 Armando Carrera - Valley Fire Protection Services, LLC

 Chris Cotter - Terry Plumbing Matrix Holding LLC

 Greg Crawford - MVP Plumbing Corporation

 David Danciu - Joe Bero Plumbing

 Ted Doherty - Fettes, Love & Sieben Plumbing

 Susan Fischer - Ewing-Doherty Mechanical, Inc.

 Brandon Harwell - Corporate Plumbing, Inc.

 Anthony Hileman-Wright - Jensens Plumbing
             & Heating, Inc.

 Eliezer Hoyos, Jr. - Advance Mechanical Systems

 Ethan Hughes - Johns Plumbing & Heating

 John Schmitz - Drive Construction, Inc.

 David Shewmake - Caldwell Plumbing

 Max Suerth - Caldwell Plumbing

 Phil Welske - H.T. Stenger, Inc.

 Ingrid Wennerberg - C.R. Leonard Plumbing & Heating



Marcus L. Whithey, Superintendent, Action Plumbing, Business Man-
ager James F. Coyne and #1 Apprentice Kyle Tenney.

Business Manager James F. Coyne, 2nd place Apprentice Winner Jeff rey 
Waser, Troy DeFranco, DeFranco Plumbing.

Steve Duffi  eld, Kyle Tenney and Jeff  Wason from Action Plumbing 
Company.

Business Manager James F. Coyne and Tim Gottmann, 3rd Place 
Apprentice Winner.

Retired member James J. Coyne, #1 Apprentice Kyle Tenney, Business 
Manager James F. Coyne and Member Mary Birmingham.



On Saturday, October 8th, Plumbers Local 130 hosted 40 
Scouts from Chicagoland area, which consists of Cook County, 
a small area of DuPage and Will counties, as well as a small area 
of Northwest Indiana. These young men arrived early and were 
welcomed by James M. Majerowicz, Instructor and Training Di-
rector of the JAC Training Center in Chicago. This event hap-
pened because of Plumbers Local 130’s instructors, apprentices, 
and the support of John Baethke, of Baethke and Son Plumbing. 
The Instructors and Apprentices carefully planned and creat-
ed four (4) stations in order to teach these Scouts a new set of 
skills, the fundamentals of plumbing, such as: cutting, thread-
ing, soldering, plunging and so much more. However, in order to 
receive a merit badge, each Scout had to complete a wide range 
of plumbing tasks, as follows:

A. Describe a properly working plumbing system.
B. List fi ve important local health regulations related to 

plumbing.
C. Make a drawing and explain how a home’s hot and cold 

water supply system works & prevent from freezing.
D. Make a drawing and explain the drainage system - Show 

and explain the use of drains and vents.
E. Show how to use fi ve important plumber’s tools.
F. Identify and describe the use of each of the following: wash-

er, retaining nut, plunger (rubber force cup), solder, fl ux, elbow, tee,
nipple, coupling, plug, union, trap, drainpipe, and water meter.

G. Named pipes that are used most often in a plumbing sys-
tem, and explained why they are used.

H. Cut, thread, and connect two pieces of metal pipe.

John Baethke & Son Plumbing, Chicago
Supports, Plumbers Local 130’s
Boy Scouts’ Plumbing Merit Badge Program

I. Under the supervision of a knowledgeable adult, solder 
three copper tube connections using a gas torch.  Include one 
tee, two straight pieces, and one coupling.

J. Scouts had to replace a washer in a faucet and clean out a 
sink or lavatory trap.

At the end of the session, John Baethke signed each Scout’s 
blue card, which gives that Scout the privilege to say, “I have 
earned the Plumbers’ Merit Badge.” John Baethke stated, “It was 
great to work with the youth of Chicagoland. The young men 
and women who are introduced to our trade through the Scout’s 
Plumbing Merit Badge will hopefully be future plumbers and 
continue to build on the foundation I am leaving behind.”

James M. Majerowicz, Instructor In-Charge and Training Di-
rector stated, “Apprentices and instructors walked away with 
a feeling that these Scouts earned their Merit Badges. It was a 
meaningful experience for all of us.”

Ms. Myriam Herrera, Development Director for the Boy Scouts 
of America Pathway to Adventure Council also stated, “I truly 
appreciate what Plumbers Local 130 has given these young men. 
It is a unique learning experience.” Ms. Herrera would like us to 
know also that Local 130 has agreed to conduct the “Welding 
Merit Badge. It is an exciting time for the Boy Scouts.” The Path-
way to Adventure Council has also kicked off a new merit badge 
clinic called “Building Tech.” The purpose of Building Tech is 
to teach young people the science technology engineering and 
math behind the trades and the construction industry. If anyone 
reading this newsletter is interested in becoming a merit badge 
counselor or doing a clinic on their own, please feel free to con-
tact Myriam Herrera at 312-421-8800 x-209.



On October 26th, 2018, Plumbers Local 130 JAC Training Center received the Distinguished Building Honor Award from the
Chicago Chapter of the American Institute of Architects at Navy Pier.

Business Manager James F. Coyne, Plumbers’ Joint Apprenticeship Committee and Training Director James M. Majerowizc
proudly accepted this prestigious award. Our facility was recognized for its exceptional architectural projects at Designight’s
annual Design Excellence Awards. This was the organization’s 63rd annual awards’ ceremony and celebration and attended by more 
than 1,000 leaders and professions of architecture, engineering, and construction. The event was hosted by Chicago’s television 
personality, producer of WTTW host, Geoffrey Baer.

The Training Center broke ground in April 2016. This project was completed in sixteen months and successful due to the 
team collaboration between the JAC Building Committee, Gensler Architects, and General Contractor W.E. O’Neil Construction
Company. Chicago’s American Institute of Architects Vice-President Zurich Esposito stated, “Each year, we are proud to honor
Chicago architects who continue to meet ever-changing project demands with progressive approaches that not only pay homage to 
rich architectural traditions, but also address evolving global and cultural shifts with diverse and innovative solutions.”

Twelve nationally renowned architects comprised the juries and evaluated hundreds of entries before selecting the winning
project. This year, the juries saw that Gensler architects, “Reimagined educational spaces as vibrant, and inspiration destinations 
that truly have the ability to revitalize a community. Plumbers Local 130’s JAC Training Center went beyond function - demonstrat-
ing unique details, intelligent concepts and distinction in architecture.”

STEPHEN M. BAILEY MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP
It is that time of year again when applications for the

Stephen M. Bailey Memorial Scholarship Awards will become 
available for the sons and daughters of Local 130 U.A. members 
graduating from high school in the spring of 2019.

If you are interested in applying for the Stephen M. Bailey
Scholarship, go to our website, www.ualocal130.org. The
application is posted as a fi ll-in form. You can also download, 
complete, and mail the completed application form to:

Stephen	M.	Bailey	Memorial	Scholarship	Committee
1340 West Washington Boulevard, Chicago, Illinois 60607

2019 Educational Scholarships
March 31, 2019 is the deadline date for this year’s applica-

tions. Applications will not be accepted after this date. Should 
you have questions, please contact Carol at (312) 421-1010, ext. 
112 or via email at cgiesler@ualocal130.org.

JAC Training Center Received
Distinguished Building Honor Award

Harold Moret, Copper Institute; Business Manager James F. Coyne; Andrew Kireta, Jr., Copper Institute; Craig 
Thomas, Co-Chairman, Joint Apprentice Committee and President of Warren F. Thomas Plumbing Co.

Note: Each year, various union, plumbing and construction 
related organizations make educational scholarships avail-
able to union members and their families. Please go to our 
website, click on scholarships for detailed information.



Pension and Welfare Benefi t Offi  ce
By:  JOSEPH OHM, FUND ADMINISTRATOR

BENEFIT IMPROVEMENTS THAT WERE RECENTLY
MAILED TO ACTIVE PARTICIPANTS.

(These	benefi	ts	DO	NOT	pertain	to	Retirees.)

The Board of Trustees of the Plumbers Welfare Fund, Local 
130, U.A. (the “Active Plan”) has made the following changes to 
the Active Plan. This Notice describes these modifi cations and 
includes other minor changes and clarifi cations and is consid-
ered to be a “Summary of Material Modifi cations” or “SMM” al-
tering the terms of the current Summary Plan Description for 
each of these benefi t changes. In addition, the Board of Trustees 
has the discretion to interpret the provisions of the Plans and 
this SMM. The Plumbers’ Welfare Fund, Local 130, U.A., which 
governs benefi ts for “active employees,” has been changed in the 
following ways:

Skin	Removal	Following	Gastric	Bypass	Surgery	-	Effective	
January	1,	2019 - The Fund will cover panniculectomy surgery 
to remove excess skin following signifi cant weight loss, having 
reached a BMI of 30 or less and maintained a stable weight for at 
least six months. The Fund will also cover panniculectomy sur-
gery due to functional impairment or infection.

Increasing	 the	 Infertility	 Benefi	t	 Lifetime	 Maximum	 -	
Effective	January	1,	2019 - The lifetime prescription coverage 
maximum for infertility treatments will increase to $20,000, 
with a maximum of three attempts (formerly two attempts) to 
achieve conception per person per lifetime. If there has been a 
live birth as a result of the infertility treatment, at the discretion 
of the Board, an additional two attempts may be permitted.

Increased	Death	Benefi	t	Amount	-	Effective	November	1,	
2018 The Death Benefi t set forth in Section 4.1 of the Plan/Sum-
mary Plan Description is increased from $25,000 to $100,000, for 
the eligible benefi ciary of a covered employee who dies on or 
after November 1, 2018.

Addition	of	Dependent	Coverage	for	Children	Subject	to	
Legal	Guardianship	-	Effective	October	1,	2018 The defi nition 

of “child” set forth in the defi nition of Dependent in Article XXI 
is revised to include any eligible child (by blood or marriage) for 
whom an Employee has legal guardianship.

Expansion	 of	 Extended	 Coverage	 in	 the	 Event	 of	 the	
Death	of	a	Covered	Employee	-	January	1,	2019	Section 3.4 
of the Plan/Summary Plan Description is revised to provide that 
in the event of the death of an Employee for any reason who 
prior to his death was eligible for benefi ts under the Active Plan, 
that Employee’s surviving spouse and eligible Dependents will 
remain covered under the Active Plan with no self-pay contri-
butions (except applicable cost-sharing obligations such as de-
ductibles, and coinsurance), until any of the following occurs: 1) 
the surviving spouse remarries; 2) the surviving spouse becomes 
eligible for health insurance coverage through his\her employer 
or Medicare; and 3) the Dependent(s) reach age 26.

PRE-RETIREMENT	SEMINAR

The questions you have pertaining to retirement can be an-
swered at the pre-retirement seminar that is offered by the 
Board of Trustees for the Plumbers’ Pension Fund, Local 130 U.A.

WHEN: Thursday, February 28, 2019
WHERE: Plumbers Local 130 Hall,
 21141-80 South Frontage Road, Joliet, Illinois.
The doors will open at 5:30 p.m. - Food and refreshments 
at 5:30 p.m.
The Seminar will begin promptly at 6:00 p.m.

We will have individuals in attendance that can answer all 
your questions related to your pension benefi ts with the Plumb-
ers’ Pension Fund, Local 130 U.A. Spouses are welcome to attend 
also. You will receive a mailing in early February with detailed 
information.

To register for the Pre-Retirement Seminar, please contact 
representatives of the Pension Department at 312- 829-1262. I 
hope to see you there!

THE	GENERAL	OFFICE	HAS	A	FEW	NEW	UPDATES	TO	TELL	YOU	ABOUT:

1. We are now using text messaging to send members notifi cation regarding important issues like the SB-1226 as well as meeting 
changes, political events and dues reminders. Please note the number used by us to send text messages is 312-741-3090. You can add this 
to your contacts to identify these text messages from your Union.

2. We are also in the process of reviewing contracts to purchase “audio/visual” equipment so the meetings that are held at the Chicago 
location, can be viewed live in Volo and Joliet. This equipment will allow members to attend meeting on regular scheduled nights at their 
Joliet and Volo facilities and view the union meeting going on in the Chicago Hall. Member’s attendance will be taken at the remote sights. 
It will be more convenient for our members to attend and be well-informed on current union issues. Those members who live and work 
closer to the remote sites will have, for the fi rst time since our mergers, the opportunity to hear issues fi rst hand and then participate in 
discussions that can be heard at all three locations simultaneously.

3. Please check your Chicago parking passes, and get them updated, if needed, for 2019.

Reminders From The Union Offi  ce
By:  KEN TURNQUIST, FINANCIAL SECRETARY TREASURER
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On Saturday,	March	16,	2019 the parade will kick off from Columbus Drive 
at Balbo North at 12:00 Noon. All members and their families can ride in a 
coach bus from the hall to the parade, coffee and donuts will be at the hall in 
the morning, and food with refreshments will be at the hall upon your return.

Call	312-421-1010,	press	0	and	ask	to	put	your	name	on	the	Parade	List.
At	that	time	you	will	receive	more	information.

For RETIREES, “Trollies” will take you from the hall to the Parade. You will 
stay on your trolley through the Parade, and at the end, the trolley will return 
you to the hall. Please call the number listed above to reserve your seat.

If you are interested in being a “PARADE VOLUNTEER,” please contact 
Patrick McCarthy, Parade Coordinator at 312-421-1010, extension 115. 

Plumbers Local 130 is the proud host of their
64th Annual St. Patrick’s Day Parade.

Please join us!

Upcoming City of Chicago Plumbing License and Plumbing Practical Tests:
City of Chicago Plumbing License Test

AN IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL ACTIVE CHICAGO AREA PLUMBERS

Exam	Title	 Exam	Date	 Sign-up	Deadline
PRACTICAL April 13, 2019 March 15, 2019
PRACTICAL August 17, 2019 July 19, 2019
PRACTICAL December 7, 2019 November 8, 2019

Exam	Title	 Exam	Date	 Sign-up	Deadline
WRITTEN June 12, 2019 May 10, 2019
WRITTEN October 9, 2019 September 13, 2019

Note: See additional information on Plumbers Local 130 
website: www.ualocal130.org under “Training.”

1 TICKET - $50 OR 
3 TICKETS - $100

Purchase your tickets at 
www.chicagostpatricksdayparade.org 

“2019 RAFFLE”

Winnner will receive 2 RT airfare to 
• DUBLIN IRELAND, Courtesy of Aer Lingus &

• A HOME IN DINGLE, (privately donated)
in COUNTY KERRY, IRELAND  

on the ocean for a week 

The winner will be announced  
on the ABC 7 parade broadcast  

Saturday, March 16th  
  

Proceeds to benefit the  
Chicago St. Patricks Day Parade Committee 

SOME EXCLUSIONS AND BLACKOUT DATES APPLY.

RAFFLE 
2019 CHICAGO 

ST. PATRICKS DAY PARADE

RAFFLE 
A Parade Invitation To
Retirees & Members:


